March 8, 2022
At 7:00 pm, Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town
Board of the Town of Carlton. Present were the following Board members: Councilwoman
Deborah Councilman, Josh Narburgh and Councilman, Brian MCcue. Councilman Dana
Woolston was excused.

Also present was Douglas Heath, Town Attorney and Kurt VanWycke, Highway Superintendent.

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance the Minutes from previous meeting Feb 8, 2022
were approved by Mrs. Yockel and seconded by Mr. McCue and carried

Mr. Joseph Cardone gave an update on the Counties plans to move to a district court system.
Discussion followed.

Steven Rustay of Hanlon Rd, requested information on how the junk yard on Hanlon road is
progressing. Attorney Douglas Heath stated that he will not discuss this matter due to the issue

going o court,

Mr. Jared Predom of Saturn power requested information on a solar project he is working on
with the town. Mr. Heath stated that he will be in contact with him directly.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the retroactive pay of $20per hour starting May 1, 2021.
Second by Mr. McCue and carried.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the February Supervisors report seconded by Mr. McCue
and carried.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the March Supervisors teport seconded by Mr. McCue
and carried.

A motion by Mrs. Yockel to approve the Town Clerk Report seconded by Mr. McCue and
carried.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the Zoning report, Seconded by Mr. McCue and carried.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to Approve Justice Hurleys Report, Scconded by Mr. McCue and
carried

A motion by Mrs. Yockel to approve the March Vouchers second by Mr. Narburgh and carried.

A motion by Mrs. Ashbery to use the Arpa funds for the new Zenner water meter reading
system, second by Mr. McCue and carried.

Legislator Fitzak gave an updatc that the Road work on Yates Carlton Town Line Rd will be
moving along asap.



Mr. VanWycke gave an update on Water and Highway activities.

The Carlton Fire Co. Gave an Update on Calls and man hours.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to adjourn, seconded by Mr. McCue. Meeting adjourned at 7:43.



